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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

February 11, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 11, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Aaron C. Summers and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Tim Hunt, HWC; Monty Wolf, Director, EMA/Civil Defense; Greg Hamilton; Brent Roberts BF&S; Jon Haulk; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Lisa Hendrixson, Historical Society; Bill Greene; President Historical Society; Josh Greene, Chief Deputy.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:41 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 28, 2020 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor, motion passed. 

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrative Assistant, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  She advised that the additional appropriations for the matching portions of the Community Crossings Grant Cycles 2019-1, 2019-2 and a portion of the 2020-1 were approved.   Alcorn stated that another appropriation request will be submitted for the remaining balance. 
Tim Hunt, HWC, announced that Bridge 58 will be Federally funded.   The bids were awarded with a motion to accept the low bid.  CLR was awarded Bride 92 & Bridge 68 in the amount of $546,660.00 with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor the motion passed.  Milestone Contractors was awarded the Roadway Hotmix Overlay in the amount of $187,606.00 with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
The Commissioners made a motion to award the low bid for Engineering plan to repair the west end of Brooks Bridge to HWC Engineering in the amount of $19,500.00 with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

The Commissioners formally accepted the Resignation of Ephram Hovis, mechanic at the Maritn County Highway Department effective as of December 26, 2019.

Bill Green, President Martin County Historical Society, informed the Commissioners about the refurbishing projects taking place at the Museum.  The Historical Society is currently working on a grant to install new heating and air.  Mr. Green requested that the Commissioners submit a letter in support of the project which includes the impact their efforts are making on the Community.   President Green also requested permission to move old records from the Old Courtroom to a secure Vault within the museum.  They would like someone to help review what can formally be done with the records.  He was advised that the next meeting of the Records Commission is next Tuesday, February 18, 2020 @ 10:30 am as a place to start. They also need volunteers to help place the records in the vault.  Bill Greene thanked everyone for their help in removing the old house by the museum. 
Josh Greene, Chief Deputy, advised there is currently 75 inmates with 18 being from Vigo County with the possibility of more arriving this evening.  The Commissioners asked if the Core Facilities report had been completed, Greene replied that it had.  Time is being set aside to review the findings.   A brief discussion followed about the current state of the Sheriff’s fleet.
Monty Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense, advised the Commissioners that the Multi-Hazard Plan was submitted and accepted.  It will take 45 days or more before approval is received.  Wolf extended a thank you to Rhonda Rumble at SIDC.  Her help with the project was immeasurable.  He also wanted to thank everyone who attend the last meeting.  With such a large turnout the County was able to reach the in kind match requirement
Greg Hamilton, Martin County 2A, updated the Commissioners on the progress of other counties in Indiana with the same resolution request. Cass and Franklin Counties have recently adopted a resolution to be a sanctuary county.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers for Attorney Lett to further investigate the possibility of Martin County passing a similar resolution.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, the motion passed. Mr. Hamilton then invited the Commissioners to attend the meeting on Wednesday, February 12, 2020 @ 7:00 pm at the Community Building.

Dave Lett, Attorney, researched the Drug testing exclusion for early voting poll workers.  Attorney Lett advised that it was ok to proceed with excluding the early voting poll workers from the County pre-employment drug testing requirement.  The required documentation for employment will still need to be submitted.  A motion to excluded pre-employment drug screens for temporary early voting poll workers was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.
Commissioner George requested a work session to be held after the next Commissioners Meeting.  He requested that an Executive Session be set to follow the work session if needed. 

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, gave a Cyber Security progress report and advised that Phase 1 of the phone system updates will be complete by Friday. 

Important Dates:

Martin County Commission on Public Records will meet February 18, 2020 @ 10:30 am

Courthouse closed Monday, February 17, 2020 for Presidents Day

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:39 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 25, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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